
North Shoal Creek Neighborhood Association

General Meeting

May 5, 2009

The general meeting for North Shoal Creek Neighborhood Association was called to order

by President, Jeff Russell, at Pillow Elementary Cafeteria at 6:36 p.m. on May 5, 2009.

With no objection, the agenda for the meeting was adopted.

Cheri Hartman reported on the candidate forum which was held on April 13th  at St Louis
Catholic Church.

Helene Maham presented the budget that had been approved by the board.   The traffic

committee’s report on the status of traffic calming device projects in Austin is still pending.

A.J. Padilla, of the Austin Firefighters Association, was the speaker for the evening.

The minutes of the March 3rd  general meeting were approved.

Jeff announced that the election of  nominating committee members will be held during the

Sep 1st general meeting.

Committee Reports:.

Beautification:   Cheri Hartman reported that the committee met on May 2 to discuss ideas

for projects.   They discussed plans for a “yard mentoring” program, a composting class and

development of a list of resources on organic gardening.   Cheri continues to investigate the City’s
grant program.

Media:  Cheri reported that the committee has a project to create a set of user guidelines for

the Yahoo group “NSCNA”.   The goal is to provide a focus for the group and its use as a tool for the

neighborhood.   A meeting is planned next week at Texpresso in the Village.

Safety:  Lynda Oakes is the new chairperson for the committee.  She reported that a meeting

is planned for members to meet with the APD Representative assigned to the association.   No date is

set for this meeting.

Social: The committee has sponsored several gatherings such as “Late Night Mommas
Events” and Pillow Park Playdays on Saturday mornings.   The neighborhood’s annual Garage Sale

will be on May 16th.   A planning meeting for the July 4th parade will be held on Monday May 11 at

Waterloo Icehouse.  Volunteers are still needed for July 4th.

Announcements:

` Sep 1st is the next general meeting.

The Library Opening is May 30th.

No further business coming before the meeting, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50.

Submitted by

Lynda Oakes for Claudell Migl, Secretary

Approved 9/1/2009


